The Nymagee Magpie!

Edition #7, February 2013

Welcome to the seventh edition of The Nymagee Newsletter, this newsletter is proudly supported by the Nymagee Progress Association for the community.

We welcome any reports from sporting groups and community groups. Community members are also welcome to submit general news and classified ads. When submitting reports or general news your name and a contact number is to accompany the report or news, if you do not want your name printed please let us know in writing, if you do not let us know in writing we will assume permission to print your name. No reports or news will be printed unless a name and contact numbers are attached to the report or news. Photos are most welcome however please have permission from those within the photos before submitting them.

Suggestions are welcome as this newsletter is a community newsletter for the community by the community. All reports and news are to be submitted by the last Sunday of the month. Reports, News and Classifieds can be left at the Nymagee Pub in the PINK box, given to the Editor Angela Norris at "Yarroma Station" or email thenymageemagpie@hotmail.com. If placing a Classified there will be a small charge of \$1.00, a receipt will be issued. If you are a business and would like to advertise there will be a cost of \$5.00, a receipt will be issued also.

This newsletter will only be as successful as the support it receives, so remember this newsletter is for the community by the community and everyone is welcome to contribute!!

lewsletter contacts are as follows

Angela Norris (Newsletter Editor) 0429671021, "Yarroma Station" Priory Tank Rd Cobar 2835 or thenymageemagpie@hotmail.com

Megan Nicholson (President) 68373868 or matthew.nicholson@bigpond.com

Des Hill (Secretary) 68373841 or 0429385110

The newsletter will be published on a monthly basis, and will be delivered the first or second week of the month, if you would prefer an emailed edition please let Angela know.

Nymagee Progress Association

2012 saw the Nymagee Progress Association busy with many things on the agenda, such as:

- The Progress Association becoming Incorporated,
- Stan Harland being added to The Honour Roll
- Hosting a Family Fun Day & Trivia Night
- Successfully acquiring funds to renovate the hall kitchen
- Upgrade of the bus shelter

Association Business

A community information discussion was held in November with the Cobar Shire Council regarding the Councils application to increase shire rates. Whilst appreciating the concerns of ratepayers, the Council has no alternate options than to go ahead with an application to increase rates to the local Government Department.

Association commends and fully supports the CWA decision to install a picnic shelter at the park in rememberance of Reg Hudson.

Association Contacts are:

Megan Nicholson (President)

68373868

Des Hill (Secretary)

0429385110

Matt Nicholson (Treasurer)

68373868

Thank you to YTC Resources for showing their support to the progress association by printing the newsletter each month

The Annual General meeting

Wednesday 20th February 2013

4pm in the Memorial Hall.

Annual Membership is \$5

Everyone is welcome

Nymagee Tennis Club

No doubt the Nymagee tennis Club can claim a successful 2012 season.

Not often was there a Saturday with 10 players or less and always a spectator or two that came along. Players ages varying greatly from primary aged to the well matured!! No major injuries only the odd scrape here and there. Players coming from all over, regular locals plus their visitors or temporary workers. The weather was favourable with no games being cancelled.

A great turnout was had at the Family Fun Day & Trivia Night.

A couple of donations came in by way of money and new balls.

The start of another competition being the Ladies Tuesday Night Tennis.

The 2012 Nymagee Tennis Club Presentation was held on Saturday 8th Dec. A great night was had by all.

End of year presentations went to:

Mens	Winner	David Betts
	Runner Up	Leigh Bartholomew
Ladies	Winner	Lisa Betts
	Runner Up	Lyn Fennamore

Congratulations to everyone and Thankyou for your support whether you're a player or spectator.

Leigh Bartholomew

68373527

The 2013 Season will begin on Saturday 16th February starting at 5pm, \$2 per player, racquets and balls are supplied and players are reminded to wear suitable footwear.

Club Contacts are:

Leigh Bartholomew

Club Person of the Year

David Betts (President)	68373738
Des Hill (Secretary)	0429 385110